Excerpts from 
the fifth session of the CBS Management Group (MG) (Geneva, 26-29 April 2005)

6. TECHNICAL CONFERENCE IN CONJUNCTION WITH CBS-EXT.(06) (agenda item 6)
6.1 Following the practice of holding a technical conference in conjunction with a Commission session and the fact that such conferences were considered to have improved participation of experts from developing countries as well as to have provided useful input, the MG agreed that a conference on the WMO Information System be held in association with the Extraordinary session of CBS in 2006. It noted that the proposal had been supported by the Intercommission Coordination Group on FWIS (Geneva, January 2005) and by CBS-XIII.

6.2 The conference should be held, as usual, during the two days preceding the Extra-ordinary session of the Commission (November 2006). The chair of the ICG-FWIS (also CBS vice-president) with the OPAG-ISS chair would consult with the members of the ICG-FWIS and the ICT-ISS to develop the detailed programme of the conference, which should highlight the crosscutting functionalities of the WIS and the involvement of all WMO Programmes. 
6.3 The conference would be organized by a conference committee, headed by a conference director and co-director and including the session chairs, and assisted by the Secretariat. The MG agreed that the chair of the ICG-FWIS and CBS vice-president, Prof. G.-R. Hoffmann, and the OPAG-ISS chair, Mr P. Shi, serve as the conference director and co-director respectively, the other members of the committee would be the session chairs.

6.4 The MG agreed upon the following session topics for the conference committee to consider and further develop as necessary:

· Structure, components and general functions of the WMO Information System, supporting information exchange requirements for all WMO programmes

· WIS in the framework of the GEOSS

· Information and Communication Technology (ICT) standards for the WIS 

· GISCs: Functions and specifications; related pilot projects

· DCPCs: Functions and specifications; related pilot projects

· NCs: Functions and specifications; “bridging the gap” and benefit for developing countries

· Metadata, data catalogues and data portals

· Data communication techniques and services for the WIS; related pilot projects

· Migration and mapping of current information functions of WMO Programmes into the WIS

6.5 The MG recalled that, with respect to the EOS initiative, CBS-XIII emphasized that the FWIS, in particular the WWW GTS, should be an initial component as well as an important backbone building block within the GEO system of systems (GEOSS) for achieving a greater interoperability and connectivity among individual component observing systems.  CBS-XIII agreed that the participation of the FWIS as a critical component of the GEOSS was a unique opportunity as well as a challenge.  The MG, therefore, emphasized the importance of the involvement of the GEO Secretariat in the Technical Conference on WIS; it requested the GEOSS rapporteurs and the Secretariat to undertake coordination and action with a view to this cooperation.

6.6 The MG noted that there was not at present any budgetary allocation to support the conference, and sources of funding should be sought from outside of the Secretariat. The director and co-director of the conference would work with the Secretariat to coordinate efforts to seek sponsors and donors for support.

